
 

 
The perfect attendance breakfast will be on Wednesday, September 27th after homeroom.  Any 10th, 11th and 12th 
grade students who achieved perfect attendance all four marking periods last year, should have received a letter 
mailed to their home.  If you had perfect attendance last year and did not receive a letter, please see Mrs. Spellman 
ASAP.  Please do not wait to the day of the breakfast. 
 
Any senior who is taking their senior picture for the first time, or is having a reshoot done you should have received a 
pass from Mrs. Spellman on Friday.  Any senior who wants a picture done on Wednesday or Thursday for the 
yearbook, must have a pass.  If you miss your picture time, or you have decided you are not taking your picture, you 
must come to see Mrs. Spellman to be removed from the list. 
 
Attn. seniors: On Tuesday, September 19th all seniors will be measured for your cap and gown during your gym period.  
The cost is $20.00, and this includes the cost for the rental of a cap and gown and a tassel you will keep.  Please bring 
a check written out to Kilbourne & Kilbourne for $20.00 or cash, this is the only day to order your cap and gown.  If 
you forget your money, please still get measured.  If you miss your gym period because you are late, report 
immediately to Mrs. Spellman.  Senior students who are in health or lab on Tuesday, you should report to gym, your 
teachers have been notified.  If you are absent on Tuesday, please come see Mrs. Spellman on Wednesday. 

 
Underclassman pictures for all 9th, 10th, and 11th grade students will be Tuesday, September 19th during your gym 
period.  Everyone must take a picture for an ID even if you do not plan on purchasing pictures.  ID cards are free and 
mandatory for every Southern student.  If you have a lab or health on Tuesday, please do not report to class, please 
report to the gym for your picture.   
 
Attention Students:  Please remind your parents that we have only one attendance office and it is located in the 9-10 
building.  If you are being picked up for an early dismissal please tell them to go to the attendance office in 9-10, and 
you will be notified to come to the attendance office.   
 
Anyone interested in volunteering in The Vintage Hut, our school clothing store in the 11/12 building, please grab an 

application outside of room 210 in the 11/12 building or 5-5 in the 9/10 building.  Put completed applications in Mrs. 

Kubariewicz’s mailbox in the 11/12 or Mrs. Berardi’s mailbox in the 9/10 by Friday, September 29th. 

 
The Chess Club will have its first meeting on Monday, September 18th after school in room 109. If you like to 

play chess you are welcome no matter what level you are! 
 

Class of 2018, Sr. trip payments being collected this week, September 18th to September 22nd in the 11-12 
cafeteria, before and after school. Do not miss out on this amazing trip, you must have a deposit of $450.00 
paid by Friday to hold your spot.   
 
Are you interested in leadership, community service, and entrepreneurship?  Then Family Careers Community 

Leaders of America (FCCLA) is the organization for you!  Our meeting will be on Monday, September 18th, 

2017 starting promptly at 2:20 – 3:00 pm in room 9-5. SEE YOU THERE!! 

 
Attention Intergenerational Council:  All members must join remind.  The deadline to respond for the Meet 

& Greet is Monday, 9/18.  If you have any questions or for help with remind, please see Mrs. Tamarato in 9-
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There will be an Academic Competition Club on Tuesday, September 19th at 2:20 in room 208. 
 
There will be a fishing club meeting on Tuesday, September 19th in room 8-3.  All new members welcome. 

 
There will be a GSA meeting on Tuesday, September 19th at 2:20 in room 5-0. 
 

Model Congress will have its first meeting on Tuesday, September 19th after school in room 109! There are 

limited spots so come on out and see what it is all about. 
 

Hey Southern Students, do you want to run your own business someday or major in business in college? 

Then come to 2-4 on Tuesday, September 19th to find out about the DECA International Club. Great life 

skills,  and great for College applications. 

 

David’s Dream and Believe’s first meeting will be held in room 2-6 on Tuesday, 

September 19th.  All are welcome!  Hope to see you! 
 

Don’t forget to buy Mums this fall! Support Model Congress by purchasing a variety of mums for 

delivery in early October. Order forms are available in homerooms or contact Mr. Klos in room 109. 
 

There will be a meeting for anyone who would like to travel to France with Mrs. Skodi during the spring break 

next year.  The meeting will be held on Tuesday, Sept. 19th at 2:20 in room 117.  There will be a follow up 

parent meeting on Oct. 4th at 7:00 in the 11/12 library. 
 

Attention Students:   Please remind your parents that Thursday, September 28th is the HS Back to School Night.  
Please have them print your schedule and bring it with them.  Inform them of what building your 1st period class is in 
it will start at 6:00 PM. 

 


